
The monthly meeting of the Cape Fear Amateur Radio Society was held at 7:30 pm Monday
evening at the Peace Presbyterian Church Fellowship Hall, 3202 Ramsey Street, Fayetteville,
NC.

President Ron K4FET called the meeting to order, welcomed all for coming, and led the Pledge
of Allegiance to the flag of our country.  Paul K4PGM gave the invocation, and Ron K4FET led
the introductions in the usual CFARS fashion.  We had 48 members and visitors present.

Ron K4FET asked if all had an opportunity to read the minutes of the last meeting, Van N4ERM
and David KO4RKR moved the minutes be accepted as published and the motion carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

David KO4RKR gave the Treasurer’s Report.  We had money, we made money, we spent money,
we have money left.

Larry N4USB gave the Net Manager Report.

Carl K4CFB reported no request for the Health & Welfare committee.

Mike K4JWX reported the repeaters were all working, and is in process of scheduling cable
installation for the repeaters and once these are done, connecting with the Carolina 440 net.

David KI4W reported we have no new members, the current member list is published on the
CFARSnc.org website, and the next year’s dues of $15.00 are due by the end of March.

George KM4ODS reported the Field Day results have been published at
https://contests.arrl.org/ContestResults/2021/Field-Day-2021-FinalLineScores.pdf  K4MN was
10th nationally and 1st in North Carolina.  Great job folks!

David KI4W reminded all that our Swapfest would be on August 13, 2022 at the Cumberland
County Shrine Club.  He also reminded us that the annual JARSFEST is this weekend in Benson.
 We have four tables reserved and a lot of stuff to put on them for sale.  See Marty W4MLW to
bear a hand.

David KN4USW was not present as the Emergency Coordinator and did not file a report.

Jim KO4INQ reported the next VE Test Session would be January 8th at the Cumberland County
Shrine Club.

Marty W4MLW had nothing to report on Public Relations, but did remind all that the annual
Eatin’ Meetin’ will be Monday, December 13th and he needs your menu preference asap so he can
put our orders in.

Mike KN4XP was not present to report on the newsletter.  It is available on the cfarsnc.org
website.  Mike would appreciate any articles, information, pictures, input, etc. for publication in
the newsletter.

Steve KI4EZL was not present to report on the website.  It is available online at cfarsnc.org

Ron K4FET reported that checkins for the Possum Trot net have fallen from 50+ checkins to mid
40's.  The net is on the 2m repeater from 0500 to 0700 daily Monday thru Friday.

George KM4ODS reported Possum Trot Chapter of the 10-10 Net came in 1st in the last CW
contest and many of our members were among the top participants worldwide.

OLD BUSINESS

Marty W4MLW Eatin’ Meetin’ next month Southern Coals Restaurant 3319 Raeford Rd, Suite
C, Fayetteville, NC 28303-5390.  Need to get your menu preferences to him by Wednesday to
get the order in for the meeting.

NEW BUSINESS

David KI4W presented slate of officers for 2022

Recorder Bill KJ4OFD no more nominations, elected by acclaimation

Secretary / Treasurer David KO4RKR no more nominations, elected by acclaimation

Vice President George KM4ODS no more nominations, elected by acclaimation



President Ron K4FET no more nominations, elected by acclaimation

ANNOUNCEMENT FROM THE FLOOR

PROGRAM

Ron K4FET and George KM4ODS talked about the Elmer program.  A couple of prospective
places for new members are Boy Scouts, POTA, SOTA.  George KM4ODS has posted a list of
CFARS equipment for sale.  He has sent out a list.  Get your selection to him by Wednesday with
an offer if you want to purchase something from the list.  It will be packed up Thursday to be
offered for sale at the JARSFest in Benson on Saturday.

DOOR PRIZE DRAWING

Marty W4MLW held the door prize drawing.  They went as follows:

Honey donated by Larry N4USB went to Greg K4TBC

Digital Alarm Clock donated by Jim KO4INQ went to Paul K4PGM

Wool Comando Sweater donated by Jim KO4INQ went to Nina KN4KUL

T-Shirt donated by Main Trading Co. went to Jeremy KN4JUY

Yaesu Hat donated by Main Trading Co. went to Jeff KO4NON

Solar powered AM/FM radio donated by Main Trading Co. went to Mitch KN4ONH

LCD Clock donated by Ed N4ESA went to KR4UIC

3in1 LED Stem Lamp donated by Main Trading Co. went to Bob KK4TBD

ADJOURNMENT

Fred N4ZCG and George KM4ODS moved to adjourn and Ron K4FET adjourned the meeting at
9:00 pm.

​AK4YS ​K4CFB ​K4FET ​K4JWX ​K4PGM

K4QFI ​KB4LOA ​KE4BGW ​KEFDER ​KF4IKS

KF4JDR ​KF4QBI ​KG6HYJ ​KI4W ​ ​KI4YRH

KJ4OFD ​KK4MCY ​KK4TBC ​KK4TBD ​KM4ODS

KM4ODT ​KN4JUY ​KN4KEG ​KN4KUL ​KN4ONH

KN4OTA ​KN4UNU ​KN4ZZ ​KO4EHI ​KO4INQ

KO4NON ​KO4OXG ​KO4RKR ​KO4UEI ​KO4UFT

N4ERM ​N4ESA ​N4KAY ​N4ZCG ​W4IKS

W4MLW ​W4RDU ​WA2COU ​WA4WHV ​WO4ROG

 


